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Students, faculty, staff, guests and members of the 
media packed the second floor hallway leading to 
Sudro Hall’s Thrifty White Concept Pharmacy  
Nov. 4. Standing at a podium next to a veiled sign 
bearing the pharmacy’s new name, Charles Peterson, 
pharmacy dean, welcomed the mostly student — 
mostly standing — crowd to the ceremony. 

“NDSU’s College of Pharmacy, under the 
leadership of Dean Peterson and the full support 
of President Chapman, has transformed the edu-
cational process for our pharmacy students today 

from cutting-edge technology to actually creat-
ing the edge,” said Gary Boehler, Thrifty White 
Pharmacy executive vice president of pharmacy.  
A 1970 NDSU graduate, Boehler helped with the 
designs and technology associated with the concept 
laboratory and also served on the national advisory 
board to help raise funds for the laboratory and the 
Sudro Hall renovation. 

“We wanted to create an environment here that 
gives our students a unique experience that they 
would not be able to get in any other school in the 

Concept Pharmacy dedication packs Sudro

continued on next page

Students filled the hallway leading 
to the new Thrifty White Concept 
Pharmacy during the Nov. 4 dedication 
ceremony.

Among the dignitaries at the Thrifty White Concept Pharmacy dedication were, seated, left to right, 
pharmacy student Jeff Shorten, national advisory board president Ryn Pitts, Dean Charles D. Peterson, 
Provost and Vice President of Academic Affairs Craig Schnell, standing, left to right, President Joseph 
A. Chapman, Tim Weippert, Thrifty White Executive Vice President of Pharmacy Gary Boehler, Thrifty 
White President Bob Narveson and Dave Reuter.
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country,” Peterson said. Confirming that goal, Craig Schnell, 
provost and vice president for academic affairs, shared a saying 
Peterson had shared with him at the start of their NDSU careers: 
“Either you make dust or you eat dust.” Schnell added, “We’ve 
chosen to make dust and we’ve done a good job with it.” 

The concept pharmacy emphasizes contemporary com-
munity pharmacy practice. Students from all four years of the 
professional program study and experience the latest techniques 
in such areas as drug distribution systems, telepharmacy, automa-
tion, nursing home practice, disease state management, patient 
education and herbal remedies. Thrifty White Pharmacy, with 
headquarters in Maple Grove, Minn., presented a $500,000 gift 
to the university to gain the naming rights.

In acknowledging the gift, NDSU President Joseph A. 
Chapman said the concept pharmacy project ties in with the 
“ideas and principles that guide us as an institution as we choose 
to transform ourselves into a major, national land-grant institu-
tion.” Noting the pharmacy school’s reputation for excellence, 
he said, “Our challenge now is how to accommodate all the stu-
dents who want to be here.”

Peterson credited a collaborative spirit for making the con-
cept pharmacy happen. “This was created through the vision of 
some great partners within the profession, the school, the board 
of pharmacy and the association designing it together.” He also 
praised the efforts of the college’s national advisory board, cur-
rently chaired by Ryn Pitts, MS ’82. 

In her remarks, Pitts paid tribute to Thrifty White Pharmacy. 
“I think you have been well beyond ‘thrifty,’ ” she said, “in fact, 
I think you have been ‘magnanimous’ in your financial support 
of this innovative, experiential learning laboratory for our stu-
dents. And I think you have been more than ‘white,’ you have 
been ‘red, white and blue,’ and perhaps ‘green and gold,’ in your 
loyalty and your patronage of pharmacy education at NDSU.” 

Thrifty White Pharmacy’s first store opened in Jamestown, 
N.D., in 1884. The growing company now has more than 70 
Thrifty White Drug Stores as well as several independently 
owned pharmacies associated with the company’s independent 
retailer program. 

In accepting the university’s thanks Thrifty White 
Pharmacy president Robert Narveson told the audience that the 
automation in the concept lab is used in many Thrifty White 
Pharmacy stores. “We believe in it and we wanted to provide that 
for the school,” he said. 

Jeff Shorten, P2 (a second-year pharmacy student,) had 
nearly the last word in the program. “Everyone realizes what 
an impact (the concept laboratory) has had on our education,” 
he said, “just look at all the students here. The ability to learn 
through hands-on experience is invaluable to our education. … 
Thank you for your investment in our future.” 

Before the unveiling by Thrifty White Pharmacy repre-
sentatives, Peterson acknowledged the faculty for their efforts 
in making the concept laboratory a success. “It’s one thing to 
build it,” he said, “it’s another to know how to use it.” He also 
recognized honored guests Bill and Phyllis Miller and Professor 
Emeritus Kenneth Crahan. Miller is the son of former Dean 
Clifton Miller.

Then — cued by a 1-2-3 count — the large sign at the end 
of the hall was revealed: “Thrifty White Concept Pharmacy 
— Serving your family’s prescription needs since 1884.”	

Catherine Jelsing

First-year pharmacy students, front row, left to right, Caroline Chang, Kraig 
Kraft and Ruth Carlson took advantage of a photo opportunity after the 
Thrifty White Concept Pharmacy dedication. Pictured with them are Dave 
Reuter; Gary Boehler, BS ’70; Tim Weippert, BS ’78; and Bob Narveson.  

Tours of the new concept pharmacy were held after the dedication 
ceremony. Ross Wilhelm, PharmD ’98, assistant professor of pharmacy 
practice, left, showed Jerry Finken how video conferencing equipment is 
used to link to telepharmacy sites.
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A MESSAGE FROM THE DEAN

It’s difficult to believe 2005 has already ar-
rived. My, how time flies. I hope this new 
year is filled with much happiness and suc-
cess for you and your families. As usual, we 
have lots of things going on in the college. 
Below are a few highlights.

Accreditation begins
The American Council on Pharmaceuti-
cal Education will make its accreditation 
visit April 11-13, 2006. We have organized 
a self-study steering committee to evaluate how the college is 
meeting ACPE’s accreditation standards and will prepare a self-
study report. The steering committee — chaired by Dr. Donald 
Miller, professor and chair of pharmacy practice — includes rep-
resentatives of the student body, faculty, staff, alumni, national 
advisory board and other professionals. 

It’s a great opportunity to take a critical look at our entire 
program and identify its strengths, weaknesses and areas that 
need improvement. The process is not only important for our 
continued accreditation with ACPE, but will direct our plans 
for the future as a college.  

Scholarships up
The college disbursed a record-breaking number of student 
scholarships during the annual Career Fair and Scholarship 
Recognition Program Sept. 23 at the Fargodome. Nearly 80 in-
dividual and corporate donors made it possible for the college 
to award 177 scholarships valued at more than $214,000. That’s 
an $81,000 increase and approximately 50 more scholarships 
than the college awarded last year. The average scholarship was 
$1,200. I would like to thank all alumni and corporate friends 
who gave so generously to support our students.  

Thrifty White honored
President Chapman and the College of Pharmacy hosted a dedi-
cation and naming ceremony Nov. 4 honoring Thrifty White 
Pharmacy for it generous support of the Thrifty White Concept 
Pharmacy. Approximately 200 people attended the event. 

Telepharmacy re-funded
Sen. Byron Dorgan’s office recently informed us that Congress 
has again approved funding for our North Dakota Telepharmacy 
Project by passing the FY’05 Omnibus Budget Bill. The 
$850,000 appropriation will provide a fourth year of funding for 
the project beginning Sept. 1, 2005. Thus far, NDSU College of 
Pharmacy has received more than $2.5 million to establish, re-
store or retain pharmacy services in medically underserved rural 
communities throughout the state. 

Twenty-eight North Dakota pharmacies currently partici-
pate in the telepharmacy program; 11 central pharmacy sites 
serve a total of 17 remote telepharmacy sites. Of the participat-
ing pharmacies, 25 are retail pharmacies and three are hospital 
pharmacies. North Dakota has established itself as a national 
leader in telepharmacy. To assist other states that desire a similar 
program, we recently created a technical assistance document 
for the federal government on “how to successfully implement 
telepharmacy services in rural communities.” For those interest-
ed in knowing more about our telepharmacy program, feel free 
to visit our Web site at http://telepharmacy.ndsu.nodak.edu/. 

I hope you enjoy our newsletter. If you have comments, sto-
ries to share or suggestions for future issues, please let us know. 
For more information about our college, its people and pro-
grams, visit our Web site at www.ndsu.edu/pharmacy.

Charles D. Peterson

Counseling background prepares new assistant dean of student affairs
Kimberly Vess Halbur may not hold a phar-
macy degree, but she’s well prepared for her 
new position as the college’s assistant dean 
of student affairs.

Halbur’s experience as assistant pro-
fessor of counseling, University of North-
ern Iowa, Cedar Falls, taught her the 
skills most essential to her position: how 
to understand, advise and help students.

“I think, with my experience as a coun-
selor, there’s a perception out there that this 
is going to be a big change (from previous years),” says Halbur, 
who holds an education doctorate in counselor education from 
the University of Cincinnati, Ohio. “But it’s not, really.”

In fact, her predecessor, Agnes Harrington, had a bache-
lor’s in pharmacy, but also held a graduate degree in counseling. 
Now Halbur is learning the ropes from Harrington, who still 
works part time.

Among the new assistant dean’s responsibilities are recruit-
ment, orientation and informational sessions for prospective 

students, academic advising, academic standards, admissions, 
orientation of new faculty, transfer students and student conduct 
issues. When Harrington retires full time, Halbur will likely take 
over teaching ethics courses to students.

Although Halbur only started at NDSU in August, she’s al-
ready had a busy semester. One of her biggest responsibilities has 
been dealing with the highly competitive admissions process, 
including the college’s new admissions criteria. The change, 
which gives preference to North Dakota students, was made to 
encourage state residents to study and work in the state.

While the project has been challenging, Halbur is excited 
about her new home and position. “I really like it here,” she says. 
“I like the people, and there’s a very positive environment – an 
atmosphere of thoughtful growth. I think the university is very 
stable, yet has seen growth at a time when most other states are 
experiencing a huge budget crunch.”

Halbur moved here with her new spouse, Duane Halbur, a 
psychologist and professor of counseling at the University of North 
Dakota. “We bought a house and are expecting our first child  
this summer,” Halbur says, smiling. “We hope to stay for a while.”

Vess Halbur
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Welder rallying independent pharmacists nationwide
Bismarck pharmacist Tony Welder will spend the next year help-
ing to guide public policy for the good of 25,000 independent 
pharmacists, independent chains and independent pharmacy 
franchises throughout the United States. As president of the 
National Community Pharmacists Association, Welder has in-
fused his agenda with the innovative, people-friendly, business-
savvy practices that made him the 
successful pharmacist he is today.

Welder earned his pharmacy 
degree at NDSU in 1961 and start-
ed work for a clinic in Minot. Six 
years later — desiring ownership 
— he purchased the “outdated” 
drug store in Napoleon, N.D., his 
hometown, and turned it into a 
good pharmacy practice.

Welder has since proven many 
times that he has an excellent head 
for business. In fact the Small Busi-
ness Administration named him 
North Dakota’s Small Business Person of the Year in 2004, “I 
don’t over-analyze the costs of a new project or service; I look at 
if it gives us a more complete practice and gives us a more com-
petitive edge with customers looking for something different.”

At a College of Pharmacy reception honoring Welder, long-
time friend and colleague David Olig, BS ’75, said Welder has 
always had a “wonderfully innovative practice.” Welder finds 
inspiration for innovation in a variety of sources, including the 
many professional meetings he attends. “There is no question 
that the ideas I’ve picked up at meetings and conventions have 
influenced my practice,” he said. He’s served on the NCPA ex-
ecutive board for 14 years, progressing through the ranks from 
fifth vice president to the top office. 

At the NDSU reception, Welder’s mentor, William 
Grosz, BS ’51, described the new NCPA president as a “con-

cerned and compassionate pharmacist” who has “improved 
the healthcare and business environments of many.” Welder 
brings those qualities to the national office, along with a be-
lief in independent pharmacy, a philosophy that healthcare 
costs should be fair and equitable, and a desire to share his 
expertise with young people entering the profession. 

“There’s a perception out there 
that independent pharmacists have 
gone away, but that practice is grow-
ing and students are getting more 
interested in owning their own 
pharmacies,” Welder said. One of 
his goals as NCPA president is to 
establish a source of financing for 
those who want to open their own 
practices. Another is to show female 
pharmacy graduates that inde-
pendent ownership is a viable and 
family-friendly career choice. 

He’s committed to making 
government pay attention to pharmacists’ contributions to 
healthcare in the United States. “The biggest challenge in 
pharmacy is unfair contracts by insurers and the government,” 
Welder said. “They don’t recognize and pay for the value we 
provide to the patient and the contracts don’t pay us enough to 
make it worthwhile.” He is proud of the role the NCPA played 
in creating a Medicare Prescription Drug Discount Card that 
was “patient and pharmacist friendly.” After 43-and-a-half years, 
he still enjoys his profession and loves dealing with the public. 
“I’ve been fortunate pretty much all my life,” he told his NDSU 
friends and colleagues. “Not everything I’ve done has turned 
out right, but most of it has and I’m appreciative of what’s hap-
pened. It’s been a good run.”	

Catherine Jelsing

Reception honoring Tony Welder (L to R) Laura Dehn, Tony 
Welder BS ‘61, Ross Hemmer, Rachelle Knecht (NCPA students)

Professionally, Don Brophy was a late bloomer.
The 1994 NDSU grad readily admits  

he struggled in his undergraduate pharmacy 
classes. He was better known for his standing 
as an all-conference track and field athlete 
than for his scholastic accomplishments. 

Brophy, PharmD ’94, returned to his alma 
mater Oct. 15 to accept the NDSU Horizon 
Award for distinguishing himself in his field as a young alumnus. 

Brophy started to shine after earning his Doctor of 
Pharmacy degree. Not sure of what he wanted to do after gradu-
ation, he decided to pursue residency training at Ohio State and 
then Purdue University.

His next step was to join the faculty of Virginia Common-
wealth University/Medical College of Virginia in Richmond. 
The man who never saw himself as a college professor became 
a respected academic, receiving the VCU School of Pharmacy 

Clinical Teacher of the Year award and becoming one of the 
youngest pharmacists to be elected a fellow of the American 
College of Clinical Pharmacy.

An expert in nephrology pharmacotherapy, Brophy’s  
research has attracted national and international attention. 
Most recently, he received National Institutes of Health funding 
to develop better ways to monitor coagulant drugs in high-risk 
patient populations. “I’m only one of eight individuals who are 
RPhs to receive an NIH grant, so I’m certainly happy about 
that,” he said.

Brophy attributes his success to three ingredients: “hard, 
hard work,” lots of luck and networking. He added that his 
strong educational background also helped. “NDSU is an excel-
lent school.” While here, he spoke to Professor Marina Ioudina’s 
Pathophysiology 1 class about his success. He closed his speech 
with several tips for success, including one on staying positive 
during the toughest of times. “Take your lumps when you need 
to, but don’t get discouraged,” he told the class. “Always be opti-
mistic: It’s going to improve. It will wind up as it should be.”

Horizon winner credits success to ‘hard work, 

Brophy
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Dakota Drug Co.’s upcoming Travelcade to Hawaii — 
“Stress Management for Health Care Professionals” — is worth 
8 CEUs. Orren Anderson, vice president of sales for Dakota 
Drug, says the wholesale drug company organizes the trav-
elcades to “put our customers together on a trip, to have fun 
and offer continuing education.” Instruction is provided by an 
NDSU faculty member; pharmacists pay a small additional fee 
for recording the CEU credits with NDSU. 

It can be difficult for independent pharmacists to get away 
on these excursions, but Anderson said those who do enjoy the 
experience. On one of the company’s Alaskan cruises, Walter 
Spiese, BS ’68, owner of LaMoure Pharmacy, came up to 
Anderson and said, “I love these trips. Here we are just cruising 
along on the ocean, sitting in our class, when the instructor 
stops talking, points out the window and says, ‘There’s a whale 
out there.’ ”

Closer to home, Schmitz can personally recommend 
Gallipot’s, owned by Mike, BS ’69, and Barb, BS ’70, Jones, 
compounding seminar in St. Paul. “It was wonderful, with a 
full day of lecture and hands-on compounding experience. 
There are so many different compounding niches popping up 
and so many different dosage forms. They tell you how to make 
compounds and how to market them.” Schmitz is passing on 
what she learned to her students in NDSU’s concept labora-
tory.

Attendance at NDSU’s midwinter seminar is always affect-
ed by the weather, but Schmitz hopes for a good turnout Feb. 5 
and 6 at the Radisson in Bismarck. Pharmacoeconomics is the 
theme and topics will include the new Medicare discount cards, 
recent cuts to North Dakota Medical Assistance, generics as a 
first line, error prevention and more.

For information on any of these continuing education op-
portunities, contact Schmitz at (701) 231-6733 or e-mail her 
at Tara.Schmitz@ndsu.edu or Carol Jore at (701) 231-7589 or 
e-mail her at Carol.Jore@ndsu.edu.	

How can pharmacists earn continuing education credits? Let 
Tara Schmitz count the ways.

Practitioners in the region can attend NDSU seminars; 
enroll in Gallipot compounding classes in St. Paul or Newport 
Beach, Calif.; take classes online; or even expand their exper-
tise while exploring Alaska.

The College of Pharmacy uses many sources to provide 
pharmacists with quality continuing education, said Schmitz, 
PharmD ’95, director of continuing pharmacy education and 
assistant professor of pharmacy practice. 

If Schmitz had to create all of these educational options 
herself, she said, “it would be more than a full-time job.” 

So she taps into a variety of sources, from online courses 
developed by a private company to study/travel programs orga-
nized by Dakota Drug Co. or the University of Wisconsin. And 
she relies heavily on Carol Jore, administrative assistant for the 
continuing education department.

Schmitz personally coordinates two live seminars for 
NDSU, the annual Homecoming seminar in Fargo and the 
NDSU Pharmacy Midwinter Seminar in February in Bismarck. 

The 2004 Homecoming seminar on women’s health was 
one of NDSU’s best-attended seminars to date. “It was the first 
time we offered the seminar to nurses,” Schmitz said. More than 
100 pharmacists and other health care professionals registered. 
Hoping to reinforce the concept of team-care to improve patient 
outcomes, Schmitz said the Accreditation Council on Pharmacy 
Education has begun to encourage multidisciplinary continuing 
education opportunities.

Many pharmacists complete the required 30 continuing 
education credits “in one big lump,” Schmitz observed, “some 
spread it out over every two years.” NDSU makes either ap-
proach a viable option. 

“Borders Alert and Ready” online courses focus on prepara-
tion for and response to acts of bioterrorism; each is worth from 
1 to 2 CEUs. The classes, created by the University of North 
Dakota School of Medicine and Health Sciences, can be found 
at www.bordersalertandready.com. 

NDSU offers many ways for pharmacists to earn CEUs

Several pharmacy alums take continuing education classes as part of a travel experience. These trips combine professional 
learning with sight-seeing in places like Alaska.
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Jagdish Singh, chair and professor of phar-
maceutical sciences at North Dakota State 
University, has been elected to fellow-
ship status in the American Association 
of Pharmaceutical Scientists. He was 
presented the award at the association’s 
annual meeting Nov. 7.

“I was recognized in the Baltimore 
Convention Center in a gathering of 
about 10,000 people coming from all over the USA and abroad,” 
Singh said. “This has increased my visibility among pharmaceu-
tical scientists.” 

Fellowship status is awarded to scientists who have made 
outstanding contributions to AAPS and pharmaceutical 
sciences. AAPS is a national organization representing phar-
maceutical scientists. Singh has twice been named the College 
of Pharmacy’s Researcher of the Year (in 1998 and 2000) and 
has obtained close to $1.4 million in funding for NDSU since 
joining the faculty in 1994. 

He finds the environment at NDSU philosophically and 
physically conducive to his research efforts. “NDSU College of 
Pharmacy has renovated research laboratories and strengthened 
infrastructure to conduct good research,” he said.

Singh’s research focuses on developing and testing novel 
drug delivery technologies. Specifically, he is researching trans-
dermal delivery of bioactive materials, including proteins and 
peptides, using physical and chemical penetration enhancers. 
He’s also working to understand the mechanisms of transder-
mal transport enhancement; skin bioengineering and skin 
irritations; and developing an animal model for humans for 
risk assessment from percutaneous absorption of pesticides and 
other environmental contaminants. 

Singh recognized with fellowship for scientific contributions

Singh also is interested in the use of drug-loaded biodegrad-
able microspheres to target drugs to the lungs; conformational and 
chemical stabilization of proteins in delivery systems; microencap-
sulation of biomaterials, including proteins and plasmid DNA; and 
use of smart polymers to deliver peptides and proteins.

Singh has more than 109 peer reviewed publications and 
170 abstracts to his credit. He also serves as reviewer of sev-
eral pharmaceutical and biomedical journals and is an active 
member of several national and international professional and 
scientific societies.

In the classroom, Singh is recognized as an exceptional 
teacher. Three times he’s been named the college’s Teacher of 
the Year and twice has been dubbed Mortar Board preferred 
professor. He teaches novel dosage and drug delivery systems. 

Singh earned his doctorate in pharmaceutics from Banaras 
Hindu University, Varanasi, India. He received postdoctoral 
training at the University of Otago, Dunedin, New Zealand, 
and the University of California, San Francisco. 

“Dr. Singh has joined a select group of scientists who have 
achieved this distinguished honor,” said Dean Charles D. Peterson. 
“It is a great acknowledgement of his career achievements and the 
quality of our people and programs here at NDSU.”

Sharma’s work bridges gap 
between academia and industry
Dr. Avadhesh C. Sharma, assistant professor of pharmaceutical 
sciences has developed his laboratory, Cardionome Laboratory, 
for preclinical development of new drug entities and bridging 
the gap between academia and industry. His consistent efforts 
in developing interactions with pharmaceutical industries led 
to secure his first assignment from Diffusion Pharmaceutical, 
Inc. Diffusion Pharmaceutical CEO David Kalergis has signed a 
master agreement with NDSU’s Office of Sponsored Programs, 
and thus Sharma secured approximately $30,000 in extramural 
funding to initiate preliminary experiments for preclinical de-
velopment of new drug entities.  

Sharma joined the department of pharmaceutical sciences 
as an assistant professor in 1999. He has more than 50 refereed 
research articles and 80 presentations and abstracts at various 
national and international meetings to his credit.

David Scott, associate professor of pharmacy practice, will 
be working with James Mitchell, professor and chair of the 
Department of Neuroscience at the University of North Dakota 
School of Medicine and Health Sciences, as an investigator on 
a National Institutes of Health grant proposal that could lead to 
creation of a regional translational research center.

“The overall theme of translational research is to move re-
search from the bench to the bedside in a more effective manner 
by getting basic sciences and clinical sciences to work together 
in an interdisciplinary way,” Scott said.

Scott and representatives of seven other regional research 
institutions discussed potential development of the center at a 
meeting of the Upper Midwest Consortium for Clinical Research 
held in Minneapolis Nov. 22-23. “Noteworthy research is occur-
ring in the Upper Midwest and it is imperative to be informed 
about each institution’s research strengths, and how the consor-
tium may strengthen our research efforts,” Scott said.

Scott working on NIH translational 
research grant proposal 

faculty news

“�NDSU College of Pharmacy has renovated 
research laboratories and strengthened 
infrastructure to conduct good research.”

— Jagdish Singh, chair and professor  
of pharmaceutical sciences
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Much has changed in pharmacy 
since NDSU Professor Emeritus 
Kenneth Crahan graduated from the 
university in 1942.

Pharmacists used to be forbid-
den to tell customers anything about 
the drugs they were taking; today, 
client consultations are expected. 
Pharmacy students once had to 
memorize all the plants from which 
drugs were derived. Now, they devote 
much more time to learning pharma-
cology and pharmacokinetics. Most 
graduates now get PharmDs, and technology is revolutionizing 
the field.

But one area has stayed the same: the students, who show 
conscientious devotion to their profession and their customers.

“I enjoyed my contact with the students. I expected them 
to do well, and most of them did. I still keep in touch with some 
of them,” says Crahan, who retired from the pharmacy faculty 
20 years ago. 

As much as he enjoyed it, Crahan’s teaching career hap-
pened more by accident than by design. After college graduation 
and World War II service, he worked as a pharmaceutical sales-
man. He ran his own pharmacy in Fargo for 15 years before 
working as a pharmacist in Vail, Colo. Later, he met up with an 
acquaintance who taught pharmacy at NDSU. The man asked 
Crahan to help out by teaching a class during the summer.

Crahan had no teaching background, but was invited to 
join the faculty full time in 1969. “I’ve never regretted it,” he 
says. “It was the best job I ever had.”

Crahan, who earned a master’s 
degree in hospital pharmacy in 
1971, taught prescription lab, over-
the-counter-medicinals, pharmacy 
management and the introduction 
to clinical pharmacy. He also helmed 
the new student externships program 
in the ’70s. 

The professor had planned to 
work until age 70, but opted to take 
the financial incentive for retiring 
at 65. It was a fortuitous move — his 
wife Margaret died of cancer five years 

later. “We had four good years until she died,” Crahan says.
Two years after Margaret’s death, Crahan met Sunny. They 

had first dated when he was a senior in college, but had lost 
touch for decades. Then, at a mutual friend’s 50th wedding an-
niversary, they got reacquainted.

They had much in common. Sunny had also lost her spouse 
just months after Crahan lost Margaret. Both liked to attend 
cultural events, golf, read, dine out and travel. 

Three dates into their courtship, Crahan proposed. Without 
hesitation, Sunny accepted. They’ve been together since. “She’s 
a wonderful person,” he says. “We’ve enjoyed each other since 
Day One.”

He and Sunny now split their time between their Fargo 
townhouse, a home on Lake Melissa and balmy wintertime  
locales like California and Florida. 	

Tammy Swift

Professor Emeritus has seen many career, life changes

Crahan

where are they now

Irion joins college staff
Tammy Irion has joined the College of 
Pharmacy staff as an administrative secre-
tary for advancement. She previously worked 
on campus as administrative secretary for 
the Department of Child Development and 
Family Science. 

“Tammy’s skills, creativity and enthusi-
asm have made for a smooth transition and 
capable fit into this new role,” said Director 
of Pharmacy Advancement Cynthia 
Hanson. “Her professional manner and ready smile make her a 
delightful addition to our staff.”

Schettler supporting students
Lacey Schettler began a part-time position 
this fall as administrative secretary for the 
Department of Pharmaceutical Sciences. In 
her new position, Schettler is providing sup-
port for pharmaceutical sciences graduate 
students and their research endeavors.

Schettler graduated from NDSU in 
May with a degree in business administra-
tion. As a student, she spent a year working 
in the pharmaceutical sciences department 
and previously worked on campus in the Multicultural Student 
Services Office.

Irion Schettler

staff news
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A LOOK BACK  
with Dr. Muriel Vincent

Here we are in Fargo experiencing such a 
nice winter so far. Remembering the winters 
of the past make us grateful for the pleasant 
days we have had this year. As you remem-
ber from your days on campus – NDSU was 
always the last place to close in town. In 
fact, there was one winter – about 1966 — a 
few faculty were stranded at the college. 

A storm arrived and students all scurried 
for home. Sudro Hall was empty except for Richard O’Neill,  
BS ’56, Steve Sleight and me. Amazingly, the parking lot was 
perfectly clear, but when Steve started out and shortly returned, 
we realized we were not getting home that night. Steve had 
made it only as far as University Drive and had to turn back. 

Fortunately, a grad student, Tom Hansmann, MS ’67, 
phoned the college to see if anyone was still on campus and 
promptly invited us to stay with him and his wife, Susan. They 
lived in student housing on 15th Avenue and University and we 
needed a plan to get there. Attempting to protect themselves 
from the cold, wind and snow, Dick and Steve folded lab towels 
in half to create makeshift scarves and tied them around their 
heads. Steve led the way through the deep snow and drifts, mak-
ing footprints for Dick and me to follow in. Steve, being the 

6-foot man he was, had to be reminded to take shorter steps so 
I could manage. 

We arrived cold but safe at Tom and Susan’s, where we were 
welcomed with a delicious hot meal. I still remember it was pot 
roast. How’s that for North Dakota hospitality. 

Dick and Steve were able to get home the following day. 
Waiting for the roads to 
be cleared in Moorhead, 
I stayed the second 
night with Dick and his 
wife, Jan, before even-
tually arriving home. 
Pharmacy has always 
been a close group and 
I suppose such experi-
ences lend themselves 
to that end.

Hoping you had a 
very happy Christmas 
and have a successful 
New Year.

John Bergs, BS ’53, was 
honored for 50 years 
of pharmacy service at 
the 120th annual Min-
nesota Pharmacists 
Association convention 
in June. Bergs and his 
wife, Marion, owned and 
operated the Clarissa 
(Minn.) Drugstore for 
33 years. After they sold 
the drugstore to Rick, 
BS ’77, and Jane Voge, 
he continued to work on 
and off for the Voges for 
another five years.

When Bergs owned the business, he was accustomed to 
marathon workweeks. “Marion and I averaged 80 hours a week 
for most of the years we ran the business,” he said. “The first 30 
years we were married we took only one vacation together. We 
didn’t feel sorry for ourselves … we both came from dairy farms 
and knew what hard work was.”

Bergs has struggled with lung cancer for some time, but 
says at age 78, he is doing well. In the summer of 2004, he re-
ceived yet another honor: being named the grand marshal of 
the Clarissa Summerfest Parade.

Rick Melbye, PharmD ’97,  
recently accepted a position 
as one of the three national 
scientific managers for Takeda 
Pharmaceuticals Inc. His new 
responsibilities include working 
closely with key national man-
aged market accounts. Rick, his 
wife, Cheryl, and their children 
live in Waconia, Minn.

Jerrod Milton, BS ’91, has been named 
director of new hospital transition and occu-
pancy at The Children’s Hospital in Denver. 
Milton will be responsible for all logistics re-
lated to the hospital’s move to a new facility 
– from preparing a transition and occupancy 
plan to managing transition subcommittees 
comprised of members who represent all  
facets of the hospital. TCH is moving from 
its current location to the Fitzsimons cam-
pus, which is home to the University of Health Sciences Center 
and U of C Hospital. Milton previously was director of phar-
macy services. He has been with The Children’s Hospital since 
1991 when he did specialty residency training there. He and 
wife, Brenda (Bozekowski), BS ’90, also a pharmacist, have 
one child and live in Littleton, Colo.

alumni notes

Bergs

Rick and Cheryl Melbye

Milton

Looking back to a winter snowfall in  
the 1960s, when snow climbed the steps 
of Old Main.
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NDSU’s 2004 pharmacy and nursing career fair, held Sept. 23 
in the Fargodome, was the best-attended event in the fair’s four-
year history. More than 700 individuals participated attracting 
59 exhibitors. 

Not only did the larger fair provide more variety and op-
portunities for students, Cynthia Hanson, director of pharmacy 
advancement, said exhibitor fees generated $4,000 for future 
student scholarship awards. 

The college was well represented by students — pre-pro-
fessionals through P4s — who came to meet representatives of 
retail pharmacy chains, manufacturers and healthcare facilities. 
Area high school juniors and seniors considering health-related 
careers and their parents also attended the fair. 

“Both students and future employers benefit from the in-
formal environment of the career fair,” said Wanda Kearney, 
director of experiential programs. “These brief encounters have 
the potential of developing into future communication, inter-
views and ultimately employment.” 

It is no surprise pharmacy students see the fair as a tre-
mendous tool, both in terms of future planning and securing 
employment. Wendy Allex is a P2 and she’s been attending the 
fair almost since she enrolled at NDSU. “It gives us a chance 
to ask professionals questions that we’ve had about classes and 
about how we approach our education. It’s a good way to see all 
the different opportunities out there in retail, in hospital set-
tings and in research.”

Jim Stage, a P3 who has worked NDSU’s career fair booth, 
said the event is particularly important to P4s who are seriously 
seeking employment. For less advanced students, he agrees with 
Allex that it’s a tremendous way to learn “the thousands of  
opportunities for those of us going into the profession.”

Stage is proud of the fact that NDSU’s fair draws compa-
nies from across the country. “We set a high national standard 
for students at NDSU, so a lot of people are willing to come here 
and show us their businesses. We’ve got people coming from all 
over to recruit our graduates.”

The 2005 Pharmacy and Nursing Career Fair will  
be held from 10 a.m. to 3 p.m. on Sept. 22. For information, 
contact Hanson at (701) 231-6461, Cynthia.hanson@ndsu.edu 
or Tammy Irion at (701) 231-7751, Tammy.Irion@ndsu.edu.

Pharmacy students and potential pharmacy students gained much from 
mingling with professionals in the field during the annual Career Fair.

Career Fair again breaks attendance numbers

Fargo’s ‘perfect block’ print is 
for sale
Larry Wamble’s full-color print is the artist’s  
concept of Fargo’s “perfect block,” where everyone’s 
favorite college hangouts are located on the same 
city block. Buildings include the Fargo Theatre, 
Depot, Bismarck, Sammy’s Pizza and Bison Turf. 
The cost, which includes shipping, is $45. To  
order, contact Rachelle Knecht, 123A Sudro Hall, 
NDSU, Fargo, ND 58105, call 701-388-5455, or  
e-mail Rachelle.Knecht@ndsu.edu.
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student news

Mary Anne Grosz presents the William 
J. and Mary Anne Grosz Scholarship to 
Phillip Breker.

Eldora Haakenson presents the Philip N. 
and Eldora Haakenson Scholarship to 
Amy Marchus.

Dr. Patricia Hill, standing far left, presented 2004 North Dakota Pharmacists 
Memorial Scholarships to, seated left to right, Elise Carlson, Annette Nganje, Jeffrey 
Gaarder; standing, left to right, Lisa Bakko, Ann Richards and Lindsey Killough.

Students awarded 177 scholarships
In 2003, $133,015 was awarded in student scholarships. A total of 
$990,755 has been dispersed in 1,048 awards to students since 1997.

2004 statistics
•	 $214,021 awarded in student scholarships

•	 177 awards given 

•	 Average scholarship award - $1,200

•	 34 percent increase in students seeking support over past two years

•	 70 percent of students university-wide receive financial aid  
(includes scholarships, loans and grants, according to NDSU  
 financial aid department)

•	 Professional Pharmacy Program tuition and fees - $7,962/year.

College of Pharmacy scholarship sources
•	 20 percent from individual donors
•	 80 percent from corporate donors

The College of Pharmacy currently has $1,074,903.92 invested by alumni 
and friends in endowed scholarship funds. The earnings and interest 
provide for on-going annual scholarship awards.

The NDSU chapter of the National Community Pharmacists 
Association is still a relatively new organization on campus. We 
began this fall with an ice cream social to get to know some 
of the incoming P1s. With other organizations, we organized 
a legislative breakfast. Local pharmacists, faculty and students 
met with North Dakota policymakers to inform them on issues 
pertinent to pharmacy practice.

In October, 13 of our members attended the NCPA nation-
al convention in Boston. Seminar topics included combating 
PBMs, technological advances, cholesterol management, natu-
ral products and improving customer service. Other highlights 
included hearing former President George Bush speak, a group 
seafood dinner, and visiting some national historic sites. 

Jayme Steig, a 2002 graduate and our first chapter 
president, spoke to our group in November. He discussed ca-
reer planning, what it is like to be a young professional, niche 
marketing, and his involvement in developing the new FM 
pharmacy hotline.

This fall we conducted our second annual toy drive for 
the children at MeritCare Children’s Hospital, bringing smiles 
to many young patients’ faces. We also continued our holiday 
tradition of selling angel Christmas ornaments to pharmacy stu-
dents and faculty to raise money for Hospice of the Red River 
Valley. The angels are used to decorate the tree located in the 
dean’s office.

Any local independent pharmacist wishing to become 
involved in NCPA or speak at one of our chapter meetings is 
encouraged to contact Ross Hemmer at ross.hemmer@ndsu.

NDSU student chapter of NCPA 
attends national convention

Akanksha Gupta has completed requirements for a Ph.D. and 
is now doing postdoctoral research in one of the renowned lab-
oratories of Dr. Brian Grinnell, executive director of Eli-Lily’s 
Division of BioTDR-Bioproduct Discovery Management in 
Indianapolis.

ASPET and Association of Scientists of Indian Origin in 
America awarded Hongmei Chen the prestigious ASPET Travel 
Award and Junior Scientist Award. Chen also has completed 
her master’s degree.

Sachin Brahmbhatt, a graduate student working under Dr. 
Sharma, has received a two-year pre-doctoral fellowship start-
ing January 2005 by the American Heart Association Greater 
Midwest Affiliate. Brahmbhatt’s research efforts resulted in 
a quality publication in Biochimica Biophysica Acta and 
Molecular Cellular Biochemistry.

Brenda Carmody, standing far left, and Amy Holland, PharmD ’96, standing far 
right, presented 2004 Osco Drug Pharmacy Scholarships to, seated left to right, 
Benjamin Richards, Amanda Holicky, Michelle Gail, Dawnte Reed, Stephanie 
Vipond; standing, left to right Ebony Heille and Jason Cossette. 

Graduate students are excelling
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American Legion 40 and 8 Scholarship
Lisa Rham, Rock Lake, N.D.
Nina Schumacher, Bismarck, N.D.

AMVETS Dakota Sad Sacks Nursing 
Scholarship

LeAnn Odden, Staples, Minn.

ASHP Student Leadership Award
Elise Carlson, Raymond, S.D.

ASP Student Leadership Award
Nicole Johnson, Staples, Minn.

Benefis Healthcare Scholarship 
Jennica Kalianoff, Steele, N.D.

The Hazel B. Berve Trust
Kevin Roark, Browns Valley, Minn.

Bi-Mart Corporation Scholarship
Matthew Cruser, Crosby, Minn.

Albert and Celeste Brauer Scholarship
Amanda Brenny, Brainerd, Minn.

James D. Carlson PRACS Institute 
Scholarship 

Alexander Berg, Fargo, N.D.
Preston Forsberg, Bottineau, N.D.

Richard (1970) and Mary Chernugal The 
Medicine Shop of Bemidji, Minn., 
Scholarship

Adrian Cook, Grand Rapids, Minn.
Nathan Olander, Detroit Lakes, Minn.

Coborn’s Pharmacy Scholarship
Sarah Fussy, Royalton, Minn.

CPFI (Christian Pharmacists Fellowship 
International) Scholarship by Gerald 
A. (1970) and Bonnie L. Heit

Joan Viets, Sidney, Mont.

CSM Scholarship 
Jamie Jacobson, Wilton, N.D.

CVS Pharmacy Scholarship
Emily Case, Watertown, S.D.
Rachel Gilles, Luverne, Minn.
Shannon Hanson, Des Lacs, N.D.
Heather Johnson, Fargo, N.D.
Alyssa Moen, Fergus Falls, Minn.

Dakota Chapter DAR, Rhoda Newman 
Freer Memorial Scholarship

Kayla Preskey, Glenburn, N.D.

Dakota Drug Scholarship 
Sadie James, Arthur, N.D.
Desri Rogstad, Williston, N.D.
Katherine Weber, Lisbon, N.D.

Dakota Medical Foundation Scholarship
Amy Byars, Fargo, N.D.
Kasey Haugen, Fargo, N.D.
Kristi Krueger, Fargo, N.D.
Nathan Mark, Fargo, N.D.
Jessica Metzger, Fergus Falls, Minn.
Kevin Roark, Browns Valley, Minn.
Heidi Saarinen, Moorhead, Minn.
Nina Schumacher, Bismarck, N.D.
Caroline Simnioniw, Mapleton, N.D.
Brittany Vigen, Buxton, N.D.

Dean’s Scholarship - Nursing
Rae Ann Skattum, Adrian, N.D.

Dean’s Scholarship - Pharmacy
Kimberly Ault, Moorhead, Minn.
Molly Gunkelman, Fargo, N.D.
Brooke Hartman, Chaska, Minn.
Joanna Josephson, Cokato, Minn.
Julie Seidlinger, Las Vegas, Nev.

District 4 Scholarship
Katherine Klein, Rugby, N.D.
Emily McDowell, Olivia, Minn.

Al Doerr (1928) and Mary Kay Doerr 
Memorial Scholarship

Nicolette DeMoe, Bismarck, N.D.

EM Eggert Scholarship
Jenna Clark, West Fargo, N.D.
Alicia Mastrian, Buffalo, Minn.

Dr. Calvin Fercho and Doris Fercho 
Scholarship

Nathan Schwab, Hazen, N.D.

Lynn Peter Ferguson (1966) Pharmacy 
Scholarship

Andrea Anderson, Farmington, Minn.
Dawn Hertz, Wing, N.D.
Lucas Hoechst, Bismarck, N.D.
Jesse Lunde, Leeds, N.D.
Shawn Pritchard, Dickinson, N.D.
Amy Werremeyer, Dickinson, N.D.

William J. (1951; 1990 Honorary 
Doctorate) and Mary Anne Grosz 
Scholarship

Phillip Breker, Forman, N.D.

John (1987) and Diane Gust, The 
Medicine Shoppe of Cloquet, Minn., 
Scholarship

Ross Hemmer, Delano, Minn.

Philip N. (1950) and Eldora I. Haakenson 
Scholarship

Amy Marchus, Morgan, Minn.

Harrington (1969) Scholarship
Nicole Keller, Wahpeton, N.D.

Justesen Scholarship Fund
Rachel Friesen, Hines, Minn.

Kappa Psi Scholarship by Joe (1967)  
and Bob (1963) Kellogg 

Nicole Danielson, St. Cloud, Minn.
Crystal Lipp, Mobridge, S.D.

Kermit Kaspari (1932) Memorial 
Scholarship

Nathan Fleck, Bismarck, N.D.
Cristin Huffsmith, Minot, N.D.

Larimore Drug and Gift/Dorothy 
Johnson Farrell (1974) Scholarship 

Allison Bergman, Williston, N.D.

The Jerry Lester (1956) Foundation 
Scholarship

Kristen Gronwold, Herman, Minn.

Helge and Ingeborg Melby Lindbo 
Scholarship

Lisa Rham, Rock Lake, N.D.

“Make a Difference Scholarship” 
Supported by RADM (Ret) Fred  
(1970; 2002 Honorary Doctorate)  
and Linda Paavola

Joan Viets, Fairview, Mont.

Mayo Clinic Rochester, Minn., 
Scholarship

Rebecca Morland, Granite Falls, Minn.
Kyle Schwandt, Des Lacs, N.D.

Ellen Mayoue (1920) Scholarship
Jackie Boike, Shoreview, Minn.

McKesson Corporation Scholarship
Jeff Shorten, Fargo, N.D.

McKesson Medication Management 
Scholarship

Teryn Ebert, Spearfish, S.D.

Medcenter One Health Systems 
Pharmacy Scholarship 

Andrea Henderson, Scranton, N.D.

MeritCare-Alyce Ovidia Grangaard 
Scholarship

Katie Beth Hanson, Ruso, N.D.
Karlea Opsal, Williston, N.D.
Carissa Schatz, Linton, N.D.

MeritCare-Albert Ronice Scholarship
Jennifer Ching, Dempster, S.D.

MeritCare-Oswald Ronice Scholarship
Sara Case, Watertown, S.D.
Cynthia Piekarski, Fergus Falls, Minn.

MeritCare Career Advancement 
Scholarship

Locki Carlson, Glyndon, Minn.
Sarah Coombs, Fargo, N.D.
Angelia Hage, Fargo, N.D.
Cheri Haugen, Fargo, N.D.
Deborah Hogen, West Fargo, N.D.
Brenda Idso, Casselton, N.D.
Kristi Michels, West Fargo, N.D.
Timothy Ringdahl, Mapleton, N.D.
Dean Rodacker, Fargo, N.D.
Cindy Schmitz, West Fargo, N.D.

Miller Memorial Scholarship
Justin Grueneich, Ellendale, N.D.

NACDS (National Association of Chain 
Drug Stores) Education Foundation 
Scholarship

Shawn Kram, Langdon, N.D.

National Pharmacists Association 
Scholarship

Kaila Eblen, Hillsboro, N.D.

Native American Pharmacy Scholarship
Nicole Keller, Wahpeton, N.D.

ND Pharmacists Memorial Scholarship
Lisa Bakko, Glenfield, N.D.
Elise Carlson, Clark, S.D.
Jeffrey Gaarder, Bismarck, N.D.
Lindsey Killough, Hettinger, N.D.
Annette Nganje, Fargo, N.D.
Ann Richards, Wadena, Minn.

North Dakota Rexall Club Scholarship
Wendy Allex, Minot, N.D.
Kaila Eblen, Hillsboro, N.D.
Christy Erickson, Fargo, N.D.
Gwendolyn Kilzer, Mott, N.D.
Lisa Parizek, Minot, N.D.
Shawn Pritchard, Dickinson, N.D.
Jennifer Schiff, Rugby, N.D.
Angela Thompson, Jamestown, N.D.
Christopher Wessling, Grand Forks, N.D.
Jacquelyn Wienbar, Stanley, N.D.

In Honor of William and Mary Anne Grosz
Amanda Hulst, Inkster, N.D.

In Memory of Arthur Huber/ In Honor  
of Jane Huber

Heidi Fritz, Fargo, N.D.

In Memory of Emil Zueger/In Honor  
of Darlene Zueger

Amy Werremeyer, Dickinson, N.D.

Nursing Alumni Scholarship
Toni Dahlmeier, Lake Nebagamon, Wisc.
Denise Tollefson, Moorhead, Minn.

Nursing Spirit Award by Beverly 
Greenwald

Amanda McNutt, Fargo, N.D.

Osco Drug/Sav-on Drugs/Albertsons 
Scholarship

Jason Cossette, Fargo, ND
Michelle Gail, Madison, Minn.
Ebony Heille, Detroit Lakes, Minn.
Amanda Holicky, Fergus Falls, Minn.
Dawnte’ Reed, Bowman, N.D.
Benjamin Richards, Hawley, Minn.
Stephanie Vipond, Herman, Minn.

Perham East Ottertail Pharmacy 
Scholarship 

William Wrigley, Heyburn, Idaho

Pfizer Pharmaceuticals Group Grant 
Award

Brent Roller, Bismarck, N.D.
Catherine Wieser, Breckenridge, Minn.

Pharmacists Mutual Scholarship Award
Erin Tobkin, Lovington, N.M.

Pharmacy Class of 1955 Scholarship
Amanda Meyer, Forman, N.D.

Prairie St. John’s Scholarship 
Lisa Steffen, Perham, Minn.

Rite Aid Scholarship
Benjamin Jensen, Dunseith, N.D.

Safeway, Inc., Scholarship
Briana Aurit, Bismarck, N.D.
Tricia Dissmore, Lisbon, N.D.
Brody Maack, Alexandria, Minn.

Schnell Scholarship
Julie Sethre, Hillsboro, N.D.

John F. Schuld (1947) Memorial 
Scholarship

Nicole Peters, Dickinson, N.D.

ShopKo Scholarship Award
Olivia Cole, Champlin, Minn.
Timothy Schardt, Rochester, Minn.

Lowell (1940) and Kathryn Smith 
Scholarship

Tracy Nogowski, Fargo, N.D.

Snyders Drug Stores Scholarship
Jessica Arodi, Mott, N.D.
Michael Ausmus, Baudette, Minn.
Alan Weisenberger, Richardton, N.D.

SuperValu Pharmacies, Inc., Scholarship
Darcy Schroeder, Fergus Falls, Minn.

Target Corporation Award
Diana Jendro, Park Rapids, Minn.

Jane A. Taylor, PEO Scholarship
Amy Werremeyer, Dickinson, N.D.

3M Corporation Award
Regina Blevins, Fargo, N.D.
Travis Condon, Ft. Yates, N.D.
Delvin Lufkins, Peever, S.D.
Nicole Keller, Wahpeton, N.D.

Thrifty White Pharmacy Scholarship
Donell Adam, Drake, N.D.
Michael Cinnamon, Carmichael, Calif.
Mark Hardy, Neche, N.D.
Rachelle Knecht, Fargo, N.D.
Kjirsten Malmquist, Marshall, Minn.
Daniel Oakland, Bisbee, N.D.
Sara Teiken, Frazee, Minn.
Tana Triepke, Kulm, N.D.

Robert (1966) and Marti Tuchscherer/
Vista Pharmacy Scholarship 

Donell Adam, Drake, N.D.

Muriel C. Vincent Pharmacy Scholarship
Megan Axtman, Moorhead, Minn.

Charles R. Walgreen, Jr., (1968 Honorary 
Doctorate) Scholarship

Allison Chapin, Oakes, N.D.
Stephanie Jacobs, West Fargo, N.D.
Katherine Kincaid, Devils Lake, N.D.
Kimberly Koosmann, Madison, Minn.
Sarah Rustad, Fargo, N.D.

Walgreen Corporation Scholarship
Andrea Lebrun, Lakeville, Minn.
David Lommel, Wahpeton, N.D.

Wal-Mart Foundation Scholarship
Lonnie Strom, Breckenridge, Minn.

Women’s International Pharmacy 
Scholarship

Sherry Ghabriel, Jabriya, Kuwait

Xi Kappa-at-Large Sigma Theta Tau
Rebekah Amundson, Jamestown, N.D.
Sara Case, Watertown, S.D.
Rachel Friesen, Hines, Minn.
Casey Hoover, Fargo, N.D.
Heidi Saarinen, Lisbon, N.D.

Beau Young (1943) Memorial Scholarship
Andrea Henderson, Scranton, N.D.

In grateful acknowlegment of the many gifts provided by private and corporate contributors, the following awards totaling 
$214,021 have been made possible:

2004-2005 Scholarship Awards
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building together

I am frequently asked if contributions can 
be made to directly benefit the college. The 
answer is yes. We are continually grateful for 
all gifts designated to the NDSU College of 
Pharmacy. Gifts from alumni and friends 
make it possible to provide the kind of edu-
cational opportunities that has earned NDSU 
its reputation as one of the finest pharmacy 
schools in the nation.

Following is a list of areas in which to designate gifts to the 
college. You also will find a listing of vehicles that can be used 
to make those gifts. 
College of Pharmacy Annual Fund  The Annual Fund was  
established as a way for alumni, parents, friends and businesses 
to make ongoing yearly contributions that benefit the life of 
the college. Annual Fund dollars enhance the level of quality 
throughout the college, from instructional technology to facili-
ties needs to faculty recruitment.
In Memory or In Honor  Gifts in memory or in honor of an indi-
vidual or business may be given in any amount and designated to 
any of the areas listed. Several naming opportunities are avail-
able for offices, laboratory and classroom space in Sudro Hall. 
Dakota 100 Club  The Dakota 100 Club provides a select 
membership to those alumni who wish to make an annual con-
tribution to the college to support projects that otherwise might 
not be funded. Pharmacists in all stages of their careers become 
members by contributing $100 or more each year. A plaque is 
provided upon the initial minimum gift of $100; subsequent 
annual support is recognized with dated stickers that can be at-
tached to the plaque. 
Dean’s Endowment Scholarship Fund  Contributions at any 
level to this invested fund support annual student scholarships.
Individual/Corporation Sponsored Student Scholarship 
Many alumni and friends provide scholarship support to deserv-
ing students. A minimum of $1,000 will provide a scholarship 
named in honor of an individual contributor, a business or in 
memory of someone special. Annual scholarships are renewable 
each year.
Individual/Corporation Endowed Student Scholarship 
Earnings and interest from endowed funds provide student 
scholarship support on an on-going basis. A $25,000 endow-
ment currently will provide a $1,000 annual scholarship to a 
student in need.

Forms of gifts
We all know the traditional means we can use to contribute 
to charitable causes we feel strongly about, such as cash, credit 
cards and automatic payments taken monthly from your check-
ing account. All of these can be handled through the College of 
Pharmacy along with the NDSU Development Foundation. 

The foundation also has made it possible to donate online 
at www.ndsufoundation.com. Go to “Make a gift on-line,” select 
the College of Pharmacy, and in the comments section type in 
the area of the college you wish to support.

It takes a little more planning to contribute through the ve-
hicles listed below, but the benefits to the College of Pharmacy 
are great.

Securities: These include corporate stocks and bonds, bonds 
issued by the U.S. government or its agencies, or shares of mu-
tual funds. Before being accepted, gifts of closely held securities 
are reviewed by the foundation’s gift acceptance committee. 

Real Estate: Farm, business, investment and personal resi-
dences can provide significant tax benefits if properly used as 
gift vehicles. The foundation’s gift acceptance committee re-
views gifts of real estate prior to title transfer.

Retirement Plans: Individual Retirement Accounts, com-
pany sponsored 401(k), and non-profit 403(b) plans make 
excellent gift vehicles. 

Certificates of Deposit: Can be assigned to the foundation 
for benefit of the College of Pharmacy through a Payable on 
Death designation or can be assigned to the foundation prior to 
maturity of the certificate.

Insurance Policies: The College of Pharmacy can be named 
as a contingent beneficiary on paid-up policies. Fully paid poli-
cies can be assigned to the college, and new policies can be 
purchased, naming the foundation as owner and beneficiary. Life 
insurance proceeds can be designated for the college by means 
of a separate letter to the foundation, specifying the insurance 
company, the policy number and the specific designation.

For more information or to make a gift, please contact  
me at (701) 231-6461 or e-mail Cynthia.Hanson@ndsu.edu or 
write me at NDSU College of Pharmacy, 123 Sudro Hall, Fargo, 
ND 58105-5055.	

Cynthia Hanson  
Director of Pharmacy Advancementt

Designated giving key to NDSU’s strength in 
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Thank you to our generous donors.
Our tradition of excellence in sustaining the highest-quality teaching, research and outreach programs is made possible through  
the generosity of alumni and friends listed. This honor roll lists all contributions to the college received during fiscal year 2004  
(July 1, 2003 - June 30, 2004) totaling $828,900.

1930s
Harold and Harriet Hovland
Kenneth and Mildred Kroll
Deborah Schranz

1940s
Lorraine Brevik Johnson
Mark and Lucille Call
Eddie and Opal Gudmundson
Stanley and Ellen Halonen
Tupper Howden
Robert Krenelka
Lucille V. Manning
Burnice Pristash
Lyle and Kathleen Severson
Donald Spoonheim
Clifford and Marcine Thomas
Ted Tiegen
Vernon Wagner

1950s
Loretta K. Aipperspach
David and Phyllis Andersen
David and Dorothy Berg
Mrs. Lois M. Berg
John and Marion Bergs
Robert and Donna Beutler
Paul and Annabelle Bilden
Paul and Judith Ann Boehm
William and Ramona Bossert
Patricia Churchill
Merlen and Sonja Clemenson
Peggy Cline
Lee and Patricia Cochran
Carl and Helen Curtis
Glenn and Joyce Dehlin
Jerome and Jane Dufault
Patrick and Kay Farrell
Charles and Arleen Frisch
Jon and Shirley Fuglestad
Dirk and Kay Gaspar
Roland and Laverne Gerberding
William and Mary Anne Grosz
Charles and Yvonne Haeffner
Lorraine M. Hanson
Ryan and Agnes Harrington
Jerome Herman
William and Donna Hoel
Michael and Shirley Holland
Loren and Barbara Holmstrom
Hillis and Jean Hugelen
Shapur and Ingrid Irani
John and Jean Jacobsen
Charles and Kathleen Jaeb
Jane M. Jaffe
Delton and Lyla Jesser
Gerald and Ruth Johnson
Percy and Carolyn Jolstad
Thomas and Darby Keaveny
James Kennedy
Robert and Gerda Klingbeil
Vernon and Florence Kluck
Adelbert and Lillian Knevel
Kenneth and Mary Krause
Rich and Marion Lapp
Donald and Mary Lashway
William and Patricia Lau
Gerald Lester
Donald and Ruth Ljungren
Dean and Joyce Long
Rodger and Kate Magnuson

Monte and Corenne McAtee
Richard and Audrey McElmury
Seymour and Sharon Milavitz
Delbert and Sharron Nelson
Harold and Elaine Nilles
Richard and Jacqueline Olness
David and Winona Olson
Kent and Claudia Olson
James Parkin
Milo and Lorraine Peterson
Thomas and Joyce Pettinger
Ervin and Sandra Reuther
Bruce and La Velda Rodenhizer
Laverne and Anna Russell
Jerome and Jo Ann Sayler
Alan and Audrey Schuhmacher
John and Roberta Southam
Donald and Muriel Stilwell
David Tower
Donald and Donna Tucker
Lowell and Leanne VanBerkom
Raymond and Annette Vellenga
Charles and Agnes Wasem
Harold Zweber

1960s
William and Sandra Abbott
Ronald Albertson
Howard and Joan Anderson
Stephen Aus
David Axness
Ronald and Diane Bader
David and Mary Bernauer
Hridaya and Kusm Bhargava
Richard Bliss
Terry and Mary Boldingh
Harold and Janice Borchert
Marvin and Alice Braaten
Larry and Patricia Broten
Michael and Crystal Budge
James and Patricia Burtness
Bruce and Ona Cary
Jeffrey and Sherry Colehour
Marian B. Culbertson
Linn and Janice Danielski
Gregory Deibert
Paul and Judith Dickenson
Larry and Mary Ellingson
James Fraser
John and Linda Friend
Merrill and Connie Gleason
Robert Glowac
Bob and Susan Goetz
David and Julie Goudge
Gary and Joan Greenfield
Hugh G. Hallam
Thomas and Susan Hansmann
Robert and Darlene Harding
Kathleen P. Harter
Larry and Susan Heine
Bartley and Ruth Held
Elroy and Jo Herbel
Robert and Ruth Higgs
Stephen and Jill Hoag
Ken and Carol Hopp
James and Mary Irsfeld
Irven and Bev Jacobson
Bhupendra and Vijaya Jobalia
David and Kay Johnson
Dennis and Joan Johnson
Jon D. Johnson

Brad and Kay Johnson
Michael and Barbara Jones
David and Jenel Jorgensen
Joseph Kellogg
Robert and Meridel Kellogg
Roger and Sandy Kohlman
Lyle and Kathryn Lamoureux
Wayne and Sandra Lane
Dallas and Karen Lang
Francis and Anna Lantz
Gary Lundeen
Gordon and Sandra Mayer
Thomas and Janice Mayer
Jack and Emma McKeever
Frederick Meldahl
Ralph Miller
William and Phyllis Miller
Robert and Rae Moe
Hemendra and Hansa Momaya
Robert and Carol Mutterer
Raymond and Janet Nelson
Kenneth and Charlene Nieman
Ardel and Joan Olson
Eli and Joy Perunovich
Gerald and Mary Peterson
Wayne and Sharon Peterson
Sheldon and Janet Pomush
James and Janice Poppe
Charles and Donna Primozich
Nutakki and Devi Rao
Ray and Carol Rauen
Virginia R. Rillo
James and Norma Rystedt
Maurice and Janet Salls
John and Nancy Samuelson
Andrew and Jeanne Sangray
Cecil and Julie Schimke
Roger and Roberta Schmisek
Duane and Pat Schoeppach
Wayne F. Scott
Thomas and Donna Seaburg
Stephen and Sheila Semling
Richard and Karen Shannon
Richard and Barbara Silkey
Gene and Phyllis Skaare
James and Mary Spenningsby
Walter and Janet Spiese
John and Shirley Stanich
Ronald and Darlene Strom
Donald and Carol Swanson
David and Jan Swanson
Stanley and Patricia Sweet
Alice and Thomas Thompson
Robert and Sheryl Treitline
Gary Triebold
Bob and Marti Tuchscherer
Paul and Donna Tunell
Terrel Turnquist
Darven and Meryce Unruh
Mary L. Wacek
James and Laura Wahl
Lawrence and Ellen Walz
Marvin and Patricia Walz
Tony Welder
Virginia D. Wells
Charles and Judith West
Bruce and Ana Maria Wexler
Robert and Carol Wilhelm
John and Susan Wold
Frank and Sarah Yetter

1970s
Randall and Gail Aasen
Earl and Susan Abrahamson
Daniel and Elaine Almblade
Douglas and Janette Anderson
John and Debi Anderson
Lowell and Jean Anderson
Myrna Anderson
Robert and Karen Anderson
Gaylon and Robin Anderson
Scott Olenberger and  

Ailsa Anderson-Olenberger
Larry and Jolinda Arnold
Mark and Susan Aurit
Steven and Joyce Bakkum
Dennis Bangen and  

Joan Quick Bangen
Charles Baribeau
Timothy Klug and Peggy Bartlett
James and Carol Bell
Michael Bellish
Thomas and Kristine Berseth
Nancy Best
Owen and Georgine Blegen
Scott and Ruth Blilie
Gregory and Patricia Bluhm
Gary and Claryce Boehler
John and Karen Boekelheide
Dennis Nickelson and Alice Borud
David and Vera Braun
Mark and Debra Brunelle
John and Pamela Bryan
Birch and Jonelle Burdick
Jim Bustrack
Larry and Doris Calhoun
Paul and Robin Carlson
Howard and Linda Carver
Richard and Mary Chernugal
Michael and Roberta Christensen
Blake and Beatriz Christiansen
Brad and Shelley Christianson
Dan and Carol Christianson
Spencer and Beverly Clairmont
Steve and Deborah Cook
James and Cynthia Crane
Kirby and Judy Crawford
James and Janet Crussel
Neil and Elizabeth Daby
Roger and Judith Davis
James and Inez Dawson
Dennis and Nadine DelaBarre
Greg DeNio
David Derheim
Rick and Nancy Detwiller
James and Mary Dodd
Ronald Domonoske
Neil and Sharon Donner
John and Barbara Dulmage
Philip and Vicki Dunham
Robert and Lois Dunne
Vernon and Linda Emerson
Mark and Mary Erdrich
Richard Erickson
Sydney Evans
Joseph and Donna Farrell
Susan Fena
Brian and LaVonne Fingerson
Mark and Joanne Fitterer
John and Jan Flack
Merle and Caroline Fossen
Warren Fowler

development



Arlen and Sandra Franchuk
Michael and Nola Froehle
Blair and Jackie Galbreath
Leon and Cheryl Galehouse
Stanley and Joyce Gallagher
Ronald and Mary Garceau
Timothy Gardner
Patrick Gastonguay
Robert and Kathie Gawne
Diane Goodmanson
James and Cheryl Gordon
Gerald and Kim Gratz
Wayne and Mary Gregoire
Craig and Alane Grosz
Roger and Carol Grosz
Patricia Haack
Jerry and Kerry Hansen
Ronald Hansen
Bradley and Debra Hanson
Michael and Michelle Hanson
Gary and Ruth Hanson
Tom and Laurel Haroldson
Robert and Mary Haskell
Randy Hedin
Gerald and Bonnie Heit
Dwight Hertz
Cline and Dianne Hickok
Dorlyn and Nadine Hoffman
John and Karen Holien
Kirk and Rose Holmes
Robert and Jackie Hoolihan
Wade and Sandra Hopkins
Diane Horvath
Allan and Connie Howe
William and Renae Hunke
John and Debra Jackson
Richard and Cynthia Jacobs
Wayne and Claudia Janku
William and Martha Jarrells
Curtis and Kristi Johnson
Stephen and Janis Johnson
Eugene and Joyce Johnson
Mark Johnson
Sandra J. Johnson
William Farrell and  

Dorothy Johnson Farrell
Timothy and Gail Joyce
Michael and Noell Just
Jerome and Sherry Kemper
Kent and Mary Kennon
Leroy Kinzel
Roger Klanderman
Kal and Beth Klingenstein
Kenny and Becky Knutson
William H. Koslofsky
Terrance and Catherine Kristensen
Daniel and Pamela Kubisiak
Noella M. Kuntz
Karmen E. Kyllo
Brian and Connie LaRowe
Keith and Deb Larson
James and Barb LeDoux
Gregory and Carol Lee
Han Joo and Young Soon Lee
Robert and Rebecca Leitner
Gale and Margaret Lesher
Jeffery and Janna Lindoo
Larry and Patty Linson
Rodney and Dianne Loberg
John and Patricia Lowe
Floyd and Karen Mayer
Larry and Sue McGill
Peter and Phyllis McMahon
David and Mary Menzhuber
Daniel and Kimberly Mickelson
Charles and Denise Mike
Linda J. Miller
Richard and Dianne Mobroten
Thomas and Marlene Moe
James and Georgia Moran

Carroll and Sonya Mortenson
Ray and Diane Moshier
H. J. and Pamela Mullen
Stephen and Julie Mullen
Stanley and Constance Myers
Barry and Susan Nelson
Brien and Kristi Nelson
Bruce and Son Young Nelson
Larry and Gail Nelson
Michael and Linda Nelson
David and Susan Nelson
Wayne and Kristine Nelson
John and Jo Anne Nerenz
Loren and Jan Ness
James and Sandra Newman
Ronald Nomeland
James and Marlene Normark
James and Deanna Olander
Jeff Burkey and  

MerriKay Oleen-Burkey
David and Jolette Olig
Richard Olson
Tom and Renae Oothoudt
Glenn and Mary Otterman
Fred and Linda Paavola
Laurel and Shelley Palmer
Gerald and Jane Parker
Richard and Helen Parker
Carmen and Mary Paulson
Kendal L. Pedersen
Donald Perrin
Alan and Myna Peterson
Paul and Ginger Pierce
Bruce and Ryn Pitts
Gregory Posch and Diane Nagel
Steven and Carla Preston
Deanne Priebe
Brent and Mary Qualey
Reed and Kim Qualey
Stanley and Donna Quam
Thomas and Ann Rasmusson
David and Michelle Robinson
Linda J. Roehl
Lawrence and Julie Rolle
James and Kathleen Rostedt
Rolland and Sandra Ruff
Pat M. Ryle
Terrance and Carol Scheel
Jerome and Deborah Schiff
DuWayne and Jeanne Schlittenhard
Duane and Betty Schmaltz
Jerry and Edie Schmidt
Randal and Deb Schneibel
Tim Schneider
Darryle and Clare Schoepp
James and Reba Schumacher
Dean and Penny Schumacher
Alvin and Diana Schwindt
Richard and Barbara Seeger
Randall and Katherine Seifert
Nancy E. Seim
Kathleen A. Sherman
Judy L. Shimek
Cale and Marcia Shipman
Thomas and Jackie Simmer
Randy and Jane Skalsky
Jack Slama
Fred and Sharon Slininger
Darwyn and Wendy Smith
Sue Ellen Smith
Gary and Elaine Sperl
Richard and Carol Stamm
Duane and Margo Stegmiller
Kurt and Jolene Stiver
Robert Strand
Kenneth and Jacquelyn Strandberg
James Taylor
Jeffrey and Anne Theige
David and Bonnie Thom
William and Rebecca Thurn

Truman and Janice Tilleraas
Bradley and Susan Trom
Douglas Troyer
Thomas and Sandra Ulmer
Bradley Undem and  

Nancy Fercho Undem
James and Debra Walker
Neal and Kim Walker
Paul and Vicky Walker
Jon and Christine Wallner
William Watson
Brad and Doris Weinrich
Timothy and Shari Weippert
David and Benita Welch
Paul and Sandra Westerberg
Gerald and Sherrie Wieland
Patrick and Teresa Witcik
Chun and Yick-Fun Wong
Moses and Margie Wu
Francis and Harriet Young
Michael Zak
Robert and Toni Ziegler
Dale and Rebecca Zlebnik
Mary Zweber and Roger Miller

1980s
Bradley and Patty Arett
Andrew and Jeanine Asp
Tim Bachmeier
Janet M. Barnick
Richard and Linda Bartl
Allen and Marian Belgarde
Kevin and Pamela Benson
Jon and Barbara Bergquist
Wade and Karen Bilden
Mark and Lynette Bohnenstingl
Doreen M. Brecheisen
Corey and Monica Brown
Donald Kohorst and  

Loni Brown Kohorst
Glenn and Joan Burkle
Timothy and LeeAnn Carlson
Mark Dold and Ann Christian Dold
Kelly and Jacqueline Christianson
Kevin and Sandra Christianson
Frank and Carrie Cole
Patrick and Nancy Cronin
Steve and Kathy Dahlman
Clifford and Roberta Davis
Keith and Janet Day
Patrick and Mary Delvo
Michael and Tammie Dohman
Bradley Domonoske
Rick Erickson
Kim and Sandra Essler
Thomas and Jodie Fetsch
Gery and Donna Fichter
Todd and Alice Foster
Doug and Barbara Franke
Bruce and Janice Fredrickson
John and Shawn Fugleberg
Thomas and Jill Furrer
David and Marcia Gawne
Paul and Allison Germolus
Greg and Sandy Giefer
Anthony and Karen Golden
Geoffrey and Monica Griffin
Darnell and Michaela Grosz
John and Diane Gust
Jeff and Anne Haase
Harvey and Margaret Hanel
Gary and Sandy Hanson
Mark and Jana Hanson
Mr. Dale A. Hanstad
Jon and Lynn Haugan
David and Teresa Haussler
Michael and Patricia Heder
Tom and Becky Heinrich
Daryl and Patricia Hendricksen
Dan and Suzanne Hendrickson

Paul Hochhalter
John and Jody Holand
Timothy and Ellen Holland
David and Kelly Honl
George and Cindy Hopkins
Robert Hultman and Karen Pettry
David and Joan Ice
Mary E. Indritz
Steve and Carolyn Irsfeld
Paul and Elaine Iverson
Rusel and Becky Jagim
Edward and Jo Ann Jameson
Timothy and Kari Joachim
Scott and Lisa Johnson
Michael and Rhonda Joldersma
Robert Jones
Raymond Baker and  

Sarah Kaspari Baker
Elvis and Gail Katic
James and Julie Kauffman
Glen and Virginia Kegley
Mark Kessler
Kevin and Mary Jo Kirchoff
Mark and Carol Knorr
Jenny Konrad
Paul and Jane Kozma
James and Rachel Kupfer
Russel and Mary Kuzel
Jerry and Julie Lambertz
James and Martha Landmark
Daniel and Mary Jo Lapp
Timothy and Denise Lapp
Donald and Rebecca Larson
William LaSalle
Timothy and Nancy Levin
Grant and Jane Lindstrom
Steven and Cheryl Lovas
Thomas Magill and  

Sarah McCullough
Stephen and Theresea Mareck
Nathan and Laura Maring
Kimberly K. Martin
Jeffrey and Kim Mattern
Mark and Amy Maxfield
Timothy Ferch and Jean McBride
Kevin and Kim McClarnon
Leroy and Lisa McCormick
Michon P. McGuire
William and Theresa McMillan
Scott and Jolene Miller
Brian and Carla Murdock
Gerry and Connie Narlock
Roland and Sandra Niewoehner
Sharon R. Nilles
Ernie and Dawn Nygord
Shawn and Patricia Ogburn
Peter and Dianna Olson
Jerry Olson
Karen L. Olson
Rebecca L. Olson
David and Theresa Otterness
Michael and Paula Parker
John and Karen Pasko
Leland and Louise Paulson
Timothy and Kathryn Pearson
Robert and Devany Penne
Kristy M. Peyerl
Mark and Stacy Plencner
Michael and Ruth Pugh
Ross and Iris Rafferty
Kent and Pamela Redland
David and Lani Roberts
Scott and Leah Rocholl
Brent and Naomi Rodenhizer
Dale and Pamela Rudolph
Dee Rumpca
Nancy L. Rydholm
Paul and Pamela Sabol
David and Mary Sahl
Doreen Sayler
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Lee and Lori Scank
Scott and Joy Schell
Ann M. Schloesser
John and Susan Schnase
Franklin and Joan Shepel
Michael and Kathleen Shoemaker
Janna L. Sletten
Gary Anderson and  

Carol Smestad Anderson
Constance M. Smith
Steven and Becky Spanier
James and Laura Spicer
Tanya M. Spillum
Russell and Jacqueline Starr
Douglas and Kimberly Statler
Neal and Beth Steiner
Mary Stende
Jana L. Stenson
Harrison and Dawn Storandt
Jack and Kim Storey
Bill and Laurie Straus
Michael and Diane Swanoski
John and Patti Thompson
Dale and Wendy Thompson
Roy and Debra Tinguely
Terry and Judith Trader
Gregory and Valaurie Trumm
Brian and Becky Twamley
Todd and Elizabeth Ukkelberg
David Vasenden
Steven and Julie Vollmer
Greg McCluskey and Susan Vossler
Bradley and Mary Wacholz
Mark and Julie Waldera
Frank Lilley and Judith Ward
Jon and Toni Watt
Connie S. Weber
Margaret A. Wimmer
Bradley and Cynthia Winther
Cindy L. Yeager
Jeff and Anne Zarling
Dale and Gayle Ziegler

1990s
Steven and Karen Adamek
Brian and DeAnn Ament
Eric and Karen Anderson
Jared and Kami Anez
Marie L. Avelsgaard
William and Carrie Barnhart
Brian and Jodi Behrens
Wade and Heather Benson
Bryce and Jeanna Bergeron
Jeff and Dawn Brenamen
Donald and Gretchen Brophy
Sarah M. Brye
Linda M. Burchill
Eric and Marnie Carlson
Nathan and Susan Carter
Erik and Sara Christenson
Kory and Heather Christianson
Julie A. Coborn
David Crolius
Mark Dewey
Terry and Twana Dick
Damien and Kristi Dixon
Donald and Amy Drummond
David and Michelle Durand
Keith Eberhardt
Blaise and Carmelita Emerson
Mark and Michelle Ettel
Nathan and Julie Falk
Paul and Carrie Fedor
Perry and Karen Finck
Kelly and Cheryl Fischer
Kenneth and Darci Fix
Brad and Becky Fletschock
Matthew and Krista Freed
Greg and Barbara Friedt
Timothy Gagnon

Angela K. George
Roger and Corina Grancorvitz
Elizabeth S. Grandbois
Scott and Lynn Grani
Theresa M. Gullingsrud
Karin L. Halverson
Greg and Melissa Hampton
Brian and Randa Haug
Gary and Stacie Haverlock
Jo L. Herbel
Keith and Heidi Horner
Scott and Kelly Hulst
Robert and Stacy Ingstad
Dean and Kathleen Jensen
Gregg and Christine Johnson
Kent Johnson
Kevin Johnson
Thomas and Jodi Johnson
Todd and Karen Johnson
Brendan and Loralyn Joyce
Sarah E. Kieffer
Korey and Lana Kirschenmann
Paul and Deborah Klein
Scott and Sheryl Kosel
Dr. Deborah Kvande
Jeffrey and Robin Larson
Tom and Kathleen LeBeau
Steve Loken
David and Peggy Jo Magnuson
Michelle L. Malone
Arlyn and Susanne Mathias
Bradd Mattson
Joseph Mauer
Daniel and Nicole Mayer
Patrick McDonough and  

Samantha Pfaff-McDonough
Ross McIntyre
William and Jana Michels
Brian and Lisa Moe
John and Jan Monley
Mark Peippo and  

Susan Morrison-Peippo
Polly Myron
John and Cynthia Naughton
Shawn and Janet Needham
Todd and Deanna Nelson
John and Shari Olander
Kenton and Lisa Omvig
Darrel and Kari Pastorek
Michael Perell
John D. Peterson
Donald and Mindi Pirkl
Dawn L. Pruitt
Wayne and Donna Rance
Kurt Regstad
Jerold and Kimberly Reishus
Tammy M. Richards
Craig and Kristin Rudd
William and Tami Rygg
Keith and Linda Sadowsky
Nathan and Barbara Schlecht
Shannon and Kristina Schlecht
Robert and Michelle Schmieg
Monte Schumacher
Erik and Nicole Shoquist
Ronald and Kathleen Sieve
Brant and Julie Skanson
Gregory and Laura Smith
David and Edna Sobania
Chad and Melanie Solvie
Virgil and Lisa Stay
Robert and Michelle Steiger
Cathy Swart
Dean and Julie Szambelan
Larry and Barbara Taylor
Kyle and Allison Ternes
Brent Thompson
Richard and Maren Thompson
Erin M. Thorsgard
Kari L. Trost Johnson

Anthony and Carrie Wenner
Robert and Monica Wennerstrand
Bradley and Melissa Wentz
Barry and Karla Westbrook
Darrell and Paula Westrum
Kenneth and Sheryl Wilder
Patrick and Mary Wire
Beth E. Wodrich
Thomas and Kelly Zaske
Curtis and Carol Zinke
Wade and Christine Zoeller
Richard and Christine Zunker

2000s
Samuel D. Aadnes
Lisa M. Berg
Eric J. Brandvold
Jeffery and Marnie Dodds
Dan and Rachel Dooley
Lida R. Etemad
Doug and Jessica Fischer
Michael and Teresa Gerbig
Jacqueline Goodkin
Christine K. Hoeflein
Adam G. Hohman
Steven and Elizabeth Holen
Angela M. Jaros
Emily J. Kalina
Leslie A. Knudson
Vanessa R. Kovash
Jeremy and Bridget Mattson
Sandra L. Monger
Jake A. Morris
Sarah Nguyen
Dennis J. O’Brien
Darren and Monica Ptacek
Jason and Brandie Reames
John and Kathy Reichert
Kelly A. Ricks
Kjerstin C. Rygh
John and Nicole Sherven
Jeffrey and Angela Thompson
Lance and Kara Tuhy
Sara S. Turnbow
Randy and Kelley Uglem
Heidi H. Wegwerth
Jayse and Beth Wharam

Friends
Albertson’s Inc.
Gary Anderson
Jean Anderson
Buddy and Mary Awalt
Steve and Phyllis Barr
Julie Bartelson
David and Pamela Berg
Bi-Mart Corp.
Bradley Bohan
Jeffrey and Pamela Brandon
Douglas and Leann Bremner
Darwin and Nancy Brinkman
Milton and Sherry Brumwell
Mr. and Mrs. Rob Carlson
Thomas Christensen
CSM
CVS Pharmacy
Dakota Drug Inc.
Patricia DeMers
Carol Dilse
District 1 Pharmaceutical Assoc.
District 8 Pharmacist’s Assoc.
Loren and Barbara Dramstad
East Ottertail Pharmacy
Dennis and Jeanette Eberts
Myles and Sandy Efta
Leonard and Jane Eklund
Duane H. Engebretson
Glenn Engebretson
Gerald Finken and  

Kathleen Enz Finken

Todd and Alice Foster
Gateway Pharmacy
Howard and Edna Goll
Beverly Greenwald
Eldora Haakenson
Leroy and Lynn Hagen
Barry and Cari Halland
Hanson-Runsvold Funeral Home
James and Charlotte Hardy
Conald and Donna Havelka
Mrs. Susan Hesteness
Joyce Hilden
Robert and Jackie Hoolihan
James and Betty Johnson
Galen and Ann Jordre
Maralee and Douglas Kalianoff
Bill and Mary Kelsch
Shoukry Khalil
Gary and Mary Kiefert
Donald and Mary Lashway
David and Marilyn Maher
Mayo Foundation
McKesson Foundation Inc.
McKesson Medication Management
Medicine Shoppe Intl/ 

Medicap Pharmacies Inc.
MeritCare Health Systems
Donald Miller
Myrtle Miller
Donald and Deborah Myaer
NACDS Foundation
Bob Narveson
National Pharmacists Assoc.
ND Pharmacists Assoc.
ND Pharmacy Service Corp.
ND Rexall Club
ND State Board of Pharmacy
Mike and Deborah Nehring
Northeast Counties Pharmaceutical 

Assoc.
Odyssey Research Services
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Olander
Maelon Ollenburger
S. J. Paschke
Charles and Connie Peterson
Pharmacists Mutual Insurance Co.
Robert and Karen Porsborg
PRACS Institute/  

Dr. James D. Carlson
Prairie St. John’s
Richard and Connie Richter
Rite Aid Headquarters Corp.
Dan and Maria Roark
Timothy and Peggy Rogers
Margaret P. Roy
Sacred Heart Convent
Safeway Inc.
Rich and Beulah Saunders
Craig and Carolyn Schnell
ShopKo Stores Inc.
Paul and Melinda Skorheim
Ken and June Skuza
Gary and Mary Smith
Snyders Drug Stores
Jason and Dianne Spillum
Mr. and Mrs. Merle Spohr
Doug and Peggy Stern
SuperValu Stores Inc.
Judith A. Swisher
Robert Sylvester
Victoria Syverson
Target Corp.
Thrifty White Drug Stores Inc.
Otto and Linda Uhde
Richard and Betty Wagner
Wal Mart Foundation
Mark and Julie Waldera
Walgreen Co.
Jerome and Helen Werlinger
Women’s International Pharmacy, Inc.
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Irgens remembered with memorial
The District 1 Pharmaceutical Association 
has made a memorial gift in memory of 
James Irgens, BS ’40, former owner of Irgens 
Rexall Drug and Central Avenue Pharmacy 
in Williston, N.D. Irgins was active in several 
activities while a student at NDSU, includ-
ing the ROTC band and the track team. As 
an adult, he was extremely active in his com-
munity, serving 24 years on the Williston 
School Board, and received several professional awards, includ-
ing the Bowl of Hygeia award for community service in 1980; 
the Kappa Psi award for Outstanding Pharmacist in 1972; and 
the North Dakota Pharmacy Association President’s Award in 
1957. He served on the North Dakota State Board of Pharmacy 
from 1966 to 1971.

Survivors include his wife of 63 years, Nora (Alvia Johnson); 
three sons Terry (BS ’69, MS ’75), Jim and Tom; and two daugh-
ters, Linda and Lori. The couple had spent the last nine winters 
in Mesa, Ariz.  

Association honors Kohlman
District 1 Pharmaceutical Association has 
donated a memorial in honor of Lloyd and 
Avis (Hagge) Kohlman, parents of Roger 
Kohlman, BS ’64. Lloyd, 91, and Avis, 85, died 
on June 11 and 13 respectively in Williston, 
N.D. Married on Sept. 15, 1939, the couple 
farmed at Hanks, N.D., until their retirement. 
Both were deeply engaged with community, 
church and family activities. 

Berg memorial being created
A memorial is being created in honor of 
1974 College of Pharmacy graduate Dr. Mary 
Berg. Berg distinguished herself as a world-
wide leader in pharmaceutical education 
and the improvement of women’s health. In 
1999 her accomplishments were recognized 
by her induction to the Iowa Women’s Hall 
of Fame. 

Berg died Oct. 1, 2004, at the age of 53, following an  
extended illness. She was born in Fargo on Nov. 7, 1950.

She is remembered by her countless friends from NDSU 
and throughout the world.

Herman Olig memorialized
Dave Olig, BS ’75, and his mother, Gloria, 
have honored the memory of his father, 
pharmacist Herman Olig, with a memorial 
gift from friends and family to the College 
of Pharmacy.

Herman Olig was born June 8, 1928, in 
Napoleon, N.D. He graduated from NDSU in 
1946 and worked as a pharmacist in several 
communities before purchasing Hankinson 
Drug, which he operated for 37 years. Respected by colleagues 
across the state, Herman Olig was a recipient of the Bowl of 
Hygeia Award and the Al Doerr Service Award. He died Oct. 8 
in Breckenridge, Minn.

Dave and his wife, Jolette, BS ’88, own and operate 
Southpointe Pharmacy and Prescription Center Pharmacy 
compounding pharmacy, both in Fargo.

Fellow alums remember Zueger
William Grosz (BS ’51), John (BS ’56) and 
Roberta (BS ’58) Southam have honored 
fellow NDSU pharmacy graduate and friend 
Emil Zueger, BS ’57, with a memorial. Emil, 
70, died Nov. 25.

Emil and his wife, Darlene “Krispy” 
(Beauchamp) Zueger, moved to New 
England, N.D., after their marriage in June 
1957. Emil worked as a pharmacist for New 
England Drug and three years later purchased the store, op-
erating it until 2002. Emil retained his connections with the 
profession serving as vice president of the North Dakota Rexall 
Club. A spirited community leader, Emil’s many civic activities 
included the New England Public School Board, the volunteer 
fire department, and the American State Bank board of direc-
tors. Among his survivors are his wife, three daughters and 
their families.
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In memory of Avis and Lloyd Kohlman
•	District 1 Pharmaceutical Association

In memory of Jonathon Wade Tranby
•	Loren A. Dramstad
•	Barbara J. Dramstad

In memory of Richard Hilden, BS ’50
•	David L. Maher

In memory of William Baillie, BS ’58
•	Richard S. Olness, BS ’58

In memory of Harvey C. Brevik, BS ’47
•	Lorraine Brevik Johnson

In memory of Jim Irgens, BS ’40
•	District 1 Pharmaceutical Association

In memory of Herman Olig
•	David, BS ’75, and Jolette, BS ’88, Olig
•	Gloria Olig
•	Katherine L. Seifert, BS ’75

In memory of Mary Berg, BS ’74
•	Katherine L. Seifert, BS ’75

In memory of Emil Zueger, BS ’57
•	John, BS ’56, and Roberta E., BS ’58, 

Southam
•	William, BS ’51, and Mary Ann Grosz

memorial gifts

Ken and Carol Hopp
Hillis and Jean Hugelen
Steve and Carolyn Irsfeld
Gerald and Ruth Johnson
Galen and Ann Jordre
Roger Klanderman
Kal and Beth Klingenstein
James and Rachel Kupfer
Dallas and Karen Lang
Rich and Marion Lapp
Timothy and Denise Lapp
Robert and Rebecca Leitner
Jeffery and Janna Lindoo
Grant and Jane Lindstrom
Larry and Patty Linson
Gary Lundeen
Lucille V. Manning
Nathan and Laura Maring
Gordon and Sandra Mayer
Brian and Lisa Moe
Polly Myron
Bruce and Son Young Nelson
Harold and Elaine Nilles
James Parkin
Donald Perrin
Burnice Pristash
Dawn L. Pruitt
Ervin and Sandra Reuther
Tammy M. Richards
David and Michelle Robinson
Bruce and La Velda Rodenhizer
James and Kathleen Rostedt
Rolland and Sandra Ruff
Pat M. Ryle
Jerome and Jo Ann Sayler
Shannon and Kristina Schlecht
Nathan and Barbara Schlecht
Roger and Roberta Schmisek
John and Susan Schnase
Craig and Carolyn Schnell
Duane and Pat Schoeppach
Dean and Penny Schumacher
Thomas and Donna Seaburg
Erik and Nicole Shoquist
Richard and Barbara Silkey
James and Mary Spenningsby
Walter and Janet Spiese
Duane and Margo Stegmiller
Harrison and Dawn Storandt
Kenneth and Jacquelyn Strandberg
Bill and Laurie Straus
David and Jan Swanson
Jeffrey and Anne Theige
David and Bonnie Thom
Alice and Thomas Thompson
Thomas and Sandra Ulmer
Bradley Undem and Nancy Fercho 

Undem
David Vasenden
Vernon Wagner
Lawrence and Ellen Walz
Heidi H. Wegwerth
Timothy and Shari Weippert
Barry and Karla Westbrook
Darrell and Paula Westrum
Bradley and Cynthia Winther
Chun and Yick-Fun Wong
Cindy L. Yeager
Francis and Harriet Young
Dale and Gayle Ziegler

Founding Member
More than $1,500
Gerald Finken and Kathleen Enz Finken

$1,000 to $1,499
James D. Carlson
William H. Koslofsky
John and Jo Anne Nerenz

Member
$500 to $999
Stephen and Jill Hoag
Daniel and Mary Jo Lapp
Thomas Magill and Sarah McCullough
James and Georgia Moran
Thomas and Joyce Pettinger

$250-$499
Gary Anderson and Carol Smestad Anderson
Sydney Evans
Michael and Shirley Holland
Wade and Sandra Hopkins
James and Mary Irsfeld
Irven and Bev Jacobson
Dennis and Joan Johnson
Timothy Ferch and Jean McBride
Sharon R. Nilles
James and Marlene Normark
Kendal L. Pedersen
Paul and Pamela Sabol
Doreen Sayler
Robert and Sheryl Treitline

$249 and less
Earl and Susan Abrahamson
Loretta K. Aipperspach
Mark and Susan Aurit
Dennis Bangen and Joan Quick Bangen
Timothy Klug and Peggy Bartlett
Wade and Heather Benson
Robert and Donna Beutler
Paul and Annabelle Bilden
Terry and Mary Boldingh
Jim Bustrack
Thomas Christensen
Dan and Carol Christianson
Patricia Churchill
Merlen and Sonja Clemenson
James and Cynthia Crane
Linn and Janice Danielski
David Derheim
Mark Dewey
Paul and Judith Dickenson
James and Mary Dodd
Jeffery and Marnie Dodds
Michael and Tammie Dohman
Neil and Sharon Donner
Jerome and Jane Dufault
John and Barbara Dulmage
Matthew and Krista Freed
John and Shawn Fugleberg
Leon and Cheryl Galehouse
Jacqueline Goodkin
David and Julie Goudge
Gerald and Kim Gratz
Gary and Joan Greenfield
William and Mary Anne Grosz
Hanson-Runsvold Funeral Home
Jo L. Herbel
Paul Hochhalter

Dakota 100 Club members
July 1, 2003- June 30, 2004
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Old Main
$250,000 to $499,999
Organizations
McKesson Corp.
Minnesota Mining and Mfg.
North Dakota Rexall Club

Individuals
Larry K. and Mary J. Ellingson
Charles R. Walgreen, Jr.

President’s Gold Medallion
$100,000 to $249,000
Organizations
Albertson’s, Inc.
North Dakota Pharmacy Service 

Corp.
North Dakota State Board  

of Pharmacy
PRACS Institute, Ltd.
Wal Mart Foundation
Walgreen Co.

Individuals
David W. and Mary Bernauer
Robert A. and Joan M. Breyer
Michael E. and Michelle Hanson
J. Arthur and Elaine Johnson
Jon D. Johnson
Norbert and Helen Kuzel
Kenneth M. and June T. Skuza
John S. and Susan Wold

President’s Silver Medallion
$50,000 to $99,999
Organizations 
Cass Clay Creamery
MeritCare Foundation
Snyders Drug Stores

Individuals
Dr. Calvin K. and Doris Fercho
Stanley C. and Joyce Gallagher
William J. and Mary Anne Grosz
Barbara S. and Michael J. Jones
Robert Krenelka
Harvey and Jane Lillestol
Marvin M. Malmberg
Lewis N. Nelson
Kathryn Smith
Muriel C. Vincent
Anthony M. and Zona Walter

President’s Bronze Medallion
$10,000 to $49,000
Organizations
Abbott Laboratories Fund
American Drug Stores, Inc.
Bi-Mart Corp.
Burroughs Wellcome Co.
CIBA-GEIGY Corp.
CVS Pharmacy
Dakota Drug, Inc.
Dakota Medical Foundation
Eckerd Corp.

Kroger Company Foundation
Mayo Foundation
Medicine Shoppe International
NACDS Foundation
North Dakota Pharmaceutical Assoc.
North Dakota Pharmacy Auxiliary
Pharmacists Mutual Insurance Co.
ShopKo Stores Inc.
Target Corp.

Individuals
Don and Jo Anderson
Howard C. Jr. and Joan Anderson
Gary W. and Claryce Boehler
Lowell and Colette Bottrell
Glenn and Harriet Brown
Michael and Colette Chase
Lyle B. and Grace E. Clark
James W. and Marjorie T. Crowe
Terrence C. Dahl
Jerry and LuVerne Davenport
Pat and Mary Delvo
Carol Dilse and Family
Richard L. and Lana Engen
Alden and Helen Foss
John and Linda Friend
Sandra R. Giefer
Wayne and Mary Gregoire
Llyal Hanson and Family
Ryan and Agnes Harrington
Irvin C. and Donna M. Holman
Craig Johnson and  

Sheila Nudell-Johnson
Dennis P. and Joan Johnson
Max and Kathleen Johnson  

and Family
Dorothy Johnson Farrell
Robert and Meridel Kellogg
Shoukry W. Khalil
Terry and Cathy Kristensen
Russ and Mary Kuzel
Gerald T. Lester
H. Roald and Janet Lund
Gail Anne Miller
John and Jackie Mortensen
David and Jolette Olig
Judith M. Ozbun
Fred G. and Linda Paavola
F. Leslie and Bernice Pavek
Charles D. and Connie M. Peterson
Ryn and Bruce Pitts
Harry and Miriam Rosenberg
Rich and Bee Saunders
Carolyn and Craig Schnell
Randall and Katherine Seifert
Steven R. and Jill L. Shipley
James and May Sugihara
Thomas and Debra Tharaldson
Wade and Sandra Tranby
Robert and Sheryl Treitline
Michael and Joanne Warner
Tony Welder
Robert D. and Carol L. Wilhelm
Milton and Patricia B. Young

President’s Circle
$1,000 or more
Organizations 
Abbott Laboratories
Albertson’s Inc.
Bi-Mart Corp.
CVS Pharmacy
Dakota Drug Inc.
East Ottertail Pharmacy
Engebretson Family Charitable Trust
Gateway Pharmacy
Hanson-Runsvold Funeral Home
Mayo Foundation
McKesson Foundation Inc.
McKesson Medication Management
Medicine Shoppe Intl/ 

Medicap Pharmacies Inc.
MeritCare Health Systems
NACDS Foundation
ND Pharmacists Assoc.
ND Pharmacy Service Corp.
ND Rexall Club
ND State Board of Pharmacy
Northeast Counties  

Pharmaceutical Assoc.
Pharmacists Mutual Insurance Co.
PRACS Institute
Rite Aid Headquarters Corp.
Sacred Heart Convent
Safeway Inc.
Schwab Fund for Charitable Giving
ShopKo Stores Inc.
Snyders Drug Stores
SuperValu Stores Inc.
Target Corp.
Thrifty White Drug Stores Inc.
Wal Mart Foundation
Walgreen Co.

Individuals
Earl and Susan Abrahamson
Donald and Joanne Anderson
Howard and Joan Anderson
David and Mary Bernauer
Gary and Claryce Boehler
Lowell and Colette Bottrell
Joseph and Sherry Brinster
Dr. James D. Carlson
Richard and Mary Chernugal
Jerry and LuVerne Davenport
Patrick and Mary Delvo
Gary and Deborah Dewhirst
Larry and Mary Ellingson
Richard and Lana Engen
Patrick and Kay Farrell
Perry and Karen Finck
Gerald Finken and  

Kathleen Enz Finken
John and Linda Friend
John and Shawn Fugleberg
Stanley and Joyce Gallagher
Greg and Sandy Giefer
Gerald and Kim Gratz
Wayne and Mary Gregoire
William and Mary Anne Grosz
John and Diane Gust

Eldora Haakenson
Michael and Michelle Hanson
Gerald and Bonnie Heit
James and Gwendolyn Howe
Dennis and Joan Johnson
Jon Johnson
William Farrell and  

Dorothy Johnson Farrell
Michael and Barbara Jones
David and Jenel Jorgensen
Joseph Kellogg
Robert and Meridel Kellogg
Jenny Konrad
William H. Koslofsky
Robert Krenelka
Terrance and Catherine Kristensen
Russel and Mary Kuzel
Jeffery and Janna Lindoo
Roald and Janet Lund
Gordon and Sandra Mayer
Gail Miller
Ralph Miller
John and Jacqueline Mortensen
Gene and Cathy Neal
Larry and Gail Nelson
Lewis Nelson
John and Jo Anne Nerenz
Jeff Burkey and  

MerriKay Oleen-Burkey
David and Jolette Olig
Judith Ozbun
Fred and Linda Paavola
Charles and Connie Peterson
Thomas and Joyce Pettinger
Bruce and Ryn Pitts
James and Norma Rystedt
Marlene Saar
Kent Sack
Rich and Beulah Saunders
DuWayne and Jeanne Schlittenhard
Alan and Audrey Schuhmacher
Randall and Katherine Seifert
Lyle and Kathleen Severson
Judy L. Shimek
Steven and Jill Shipley
Richard and Barbara Silkey
Gene and Phyllis Skaare
Ken and June Skuza
Jack Slama
Ronald and Rita St Croix
Thomas and Debra Tharaldson
Wade and Sandra Tranby
Robert and Sheryl Treitline
Bradley and Susan Trom
Bob and Marti Tuchscherer
Lowell and Leanne VanBerkom
Michael and Joanne Warner
William Watson
Timothy and Shari Weippert
Tony Welder
Robert and Carol Wilhelm
John and Susan Wold
Dale and Gayle Ziegler
Roger Miller and Mary Zweber

University’s Clubs, Societies and President’s Circle
The North Dakota State University Development Foundation has established societies that recognize corporations, foundations and 
individuals who have demonstrated outstanding stewardship to the university. All gifts to the College of Pharmacy also apply toward 
membership in university clubs and societies. All cumulative gifts designated to the College of Pharmacy as of June 30, 2004.

Every effort has been made to ensure accuracy, but errors or omissions may have occurred. Please bring any such errors to our attention. For more 
information about gifts that directly benefit the college, contact Cynthia Hanson, Director of Pharmacy Advancement, by phone at 701-231-6461  
or by e-mail at Cynthia.Hanson@ndsu.edu. 
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share your memories  
or tell us about yourself

Name	 Class of	

Address	

E-mail address					     (Spouse’s name)	
Phone (home)	 (work)

Employer	 Title	
 Include the following information in the newsletter.

Moves, career changes, promotions, publications, honors, additions/changes in the family:	
	
	
	
Share your memories:	
	
	
	 	

We like to know what our alumni are up to, so please take a moment to tell us about yourself. Shared stories or memories of college 
days are always enjoyed and appreciated. Send or fax this form to: Cynthia Hanson, NDSU College of Pharmacy, 123 Sudro Hall, 
Fargo, ND 58105-5055, Fax: (701) 231-7606.

Photos and news articles are welcome. We appreciate your story ideas, submissions and suggestions for future issues of 
the NDSU College of Pharmacy Alumni News.
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Don’t forget to visit our Web site at 
www.ndsu.edu/pharmacy.

April 1 - 5	  
APhA Annual Convention
If you plan to attend the APhA convention in 
Orlando, Fla., or live in the area, please join fellow 
alums and Dean Charles Peterson for an alumni 
reception on Sunday, April 3 at 5 p.m. at the 
Peabody Orlando Hotel.

April 29 - May 1	  
NDPhA Annual Convention
Jamestown (N.D.) Civic Center

May 13	  
College of Pharmacy Hooding Ceremony
�Please join us for the hooding ceremony honoring 
our 2005 Doctor of Pharmacy candidates. 
Bentson/Bunker Fieldhouse, 10 a.m.

�NDSU Commencement
Fargodome, 4 p.m.

May 25 & 26	  
NDSU 50 Year Club Reunion
Classes of 1945, 1950 and 1955 will be inducted 
into the 50 Year Club. Pharmacy social and dinner, 
Avalon Events Center, May 25, 5:30 p.m.

Make plans to return to your alma mater  
during Homecoming Week, Oct. 17-22, 2005!

Oct. 21		   
Pharmacy 40 Year Alumni Reunion celebrating  
the classes of 1964, 1965 and 1966

The Party Is On 
All alumni and friends social and dance, Avalon  
Event Center

Oct. 22	  
Football: Bison vs. University of California Davis
Fargodome

Bison Bidders Bowl
Fargo Holiday Inn, 5 p.m.
Reservations required.

2005 Calendar of Events

For further information, contact Cynthia Hanson at 701-231-6461 or Cynthia.Hanson@ndsu.edu


